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Greetings Fellow Golfers.    A lot to talk about this month so let’s get going. Congratulations to the 2017 Club Champions! L-R:  

Jamie Morgan, Open; Bo Hughes, Super-Senior; Wells Warner, Masters; Gloria McCullen, Ladies; Bob Mills, Senior; Byron Ash, 

Senior First Flight. Also during the month of September we has a bunch of Hole-In-Ones. On September 4th we had 2. Ike 

Goodwin had his first ever on #13. Witnesses included Dan Mooring, Mac McGregor, Jim Berger and Earl Katan. Also on this 

date Berry Anderson aced #12. His witnesses were Kent & Bobby Smith and Michael Douglass. On the 14th, Bruce Justice had 

his 6th on #13. Witnesses include George Williams, Pat Rowley and Benny Wiggs. On September 18th, George Williams had his 

7th on #16. Witnesses were Ike Goodwin, Craig Sutton and Ronnie Davis. On the 23rd we had 2 more. Doug Safford had his 5th 

on #4. Witnesses include Steve Swinson, Jim Clough and Scott Hobbs. That evening, Marc Holloman had his 4 th career on #7. 

His witness was Chuck Lively. Boy What A Month!!! Speaking of months, October should be busy as well. On Tuesday 3 Octo-

ber we will be hosting 2 tournaments, Guy Peterson Memorial starts that day with a Shotgun Start at 9:30 and the Tri-County 

League which as advertised is open to all members that want to participate, right behind them at 10:00. Course will be closed 

until 3:00pm. Also on October 16th we will be hosting the Girls High School 1A/2A Regional Golf Tournament. Tee Times start 

at 8:00am. Course will be closed until last group tees off on #1. I will not know the players tee times till later, so call for availa-

bility. Golf Course Committee meeting will be here on Oct 18 at 2:00 in the Dining Room. This, as always, is an open meeting. 

Southeast Seniors will be here on the 19th at 10:00. We will run as much regular play as possible on that day. Goldsboro Munici-

pal Golf Course is proud to announce that the Men’s and Women’s golf team of the University of Mount Olive has decided to 

call our course home! This group of talented international and local players will and have become a great asset to our already 

great course. Please help me in welcoming them. You can go to our ‘Facebook’ page if you want to see who they are. The 

Goldsboro Municipal Golf Course Ladies League has started up. Great group of ladies led by Gloria McCullen that play 9 and 

meet the second and fourth Monday of each month. Invite is open to all ladies whether a member or not. Contact Gloria for 

further information. The City of Goldsboro has incorporated a new POS system at the golf course that started August 1, 2017. 

Needless to say we are still getting the ‘bugs’ out. Be advised though that no matter what your ‘snail-mail’ statement said, for 

those that do not pay by the year, 4th Quarter October-December dues are due October 1st. Please come by the Pro Shop to 

have that taken care of. We appreciate your patience and understanding.                                                          Jody F. Dean, PGA     
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